West Berkshire Planning Department,
Council Offices,

WBC,

Market Street,

Newbury,

RG14 5LD.

02.03.23

Dear Sir / Madam,
Ref: WBC LPR Regulation 19 OBJECTION
Dear Sir/Madam

[ would like to formally register my objection to WBC LPR Regulation 19, the proposed development
of 1500 to 2500 houses at North East Thatcham, as | find it completely unsound for the following
reasons:

1. It will dramatically reduce the greenbelt between Thatcham and Upper Bucklebury.

2. The rural nature of this area would be completely lost with Upper Bucklebury becoming
part of Thatcham.

3. It would be a massive over development of our beautiful countryside in an area which
consists of rolling hills and farmland. If developments of this scale are approved there will
not be any open rural areas left for future generations to enjoy.

4. The proposed land is not particularly suitable for development as it is very hilly land and has
had issues as a flood plain area.

5. The view that Thatcham is best placed to take a development of this size in this location is
misplaced, un-proven and ill-conceived.

6. According to the Transport Assessment paragraph 3.26, ‘The access arrangements for the
Northern end of the NET site proposes new priority junctions on both Floral Way and Harts
Hill Road. Results from the modelling suggest that these will not cause problems’. | cannot
find any modelling results for this so | am unsure as to why this has been stated. Please can
you share these with me? How can increased speeding traffic and pollution on an already
dangerous and busy road (without the development), be seen as not causing a problem?

7. |lam also aware that there are drawings showing a new car park on Harts Hill. This again will
increase traffic to an already very dangerous road and is highly likely to promote anti-social
behaviour, illegal activities, fly tipping and littering which we see regularly on Bucklebury
common.

8. Interms of ‘reducing accidents and improving safety’ your assessment has concluded that
‘the policy is likely to have a positive impact on road safety as sofe travel will be critical to
the design of the site’. Also regarding ‘increasing opportunities for walking, cycling and use
of public transport’ your assessment concluded ‘the policy is likely to have a significant
positive impact on walking, cycling and public transport as the development should be
designed with these in mind’. | wholeheartedly disagree with both of these assessments and










Observations

1. Why is WBC not writing to all residents to make them aware of this development and
encourage/seek comments on the proposal from as wider audience as possible?

2. Up to now | was under theimpression that WBC was committed to keep a substantial
greenbell between Thatcham and Upper Bucklebury. The consideration of this approval

now certainly seems to totally contradict this stated commitment.

3. Finally, why is WBC are now considering this development when a previous application
was rejected by the secretary of state in 20177

| am prepared to appear at the public enquiry, if invited.

Yours faithfully,






